BALLYDONOGHUE PARISH NEWSLETTER  
For the week beginning March 30th 2025  
Priest on duty Sunday March 30th:    Fr. Gerard Finucane  087 - 0554874

SUNDAY,  March 30th Mass at 11.00 a.m.

TUESDAY, April 1st Mass at 11.00 will be offered for 

· Elaine Keane, Dromerin – Months Mind

SUNDAY, April 6th Mass at 11.00 a.m. will be offered for:  

· Mary Sparkes, Kiltean, Lisselton whose 1st anniversary occurs at this time

SUNDAY COLLECTION:   Last Sunday’s Collection amounted to €530.00.  We thank you for your generosity and we thank those who took up the collection.

PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK SHRINE:  Apostolate of Eucharistic Adoration National Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine takes place NEXT Sunday 6th  April. 2025. Coach leaves from Church of Resurrection Killarney 6.30am travelling via Farranfore Castleisland Abbeyfeale , Newcastlewest.  There are still some seats available:. Contact: Breda  Adoration Committee Breda:087 674 2306 or Margaret: 087 297 6304. 

This being Jubilee Year it is important that Eucharistic Adoration is successful in every parish in Kerry and Nationally.  Deacon Thadie O'Connor will be spiritual Director on the Pilgrimage.

IRISH SYNODAL PATHWAY - WHAT ARE THE PRIORITIES?  The Irish Church will be having a Synodal Assembly in October 2026. What should the priorities be for this gathering? Join the discussion through our Spring Gatherings either in person or online during the first half of April.

For more information look under Diocesan News on the www.dioceseofkerry.ie website and click on the post about "Spring Gatherings." 

CAMINO:  “Have you ever dreamed of walking the Camino. This September join the MSC Missions as we walk the shaded lanes and valleys of the Camino Frances walking from Saria to Santiago in Spain. We will then visit Fatima for a short pilgrimage.  We are being led on this spiritual journey by Fr Tony Horgan MSC.   

For more details of this pilgrimage ring Valerie at 021 454 3988 or email  valerie.buckley@mscmissions.ie  

COOLARD NATIONAL SCHOOL:  Coolard National School will hold an open day on Saturday April 5th from 10.00 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. Whether you are a parent or guardian or just curious pop in for a chat and meet the staff and explore what Coolard National School has to offer. 

For further information contact the school office on 068 22300

FATHER AND SON DOCUMENTARY : Clounmacon  Community  Centre:  A two-hour documentary on the story of Paddy Finucane, TD's twenty-six years in Dail Eireann, and of his son,  Mick,  footage of Gale River in Moyvane,  circa 1940. Also,  Brick and Cashen Drainage 1950s as well as Donal Bill Sullivan's story when he found  Con Dee in Coilbee Bog on May 12th 1921. All taking place on Friday,  April 4th at 8.00pm. Refreshments  served.  Admission  €10.

THE COUNTRY DRESSMAKER:  by George Fitzmaurice will be performed by the Lartigue Theatre Co. in St. John’s Theatre from 2nd to 7th April. Booking 068-22566.

PARISH OFFICE:    The Parish Office at the Presbytery is open Friday 09.15 -13.15   Phone 087 – 6538782.
